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Sheed sounds warning over Melbourne travellers breaching lockdown 
 

Independent Member for the Shepparton District Suzanna Sheed has sounded a warning over 
numerous reports of Melbourne-based travellers breaching the lock-down rules and reportedly 
entering the Shepparton district. 

“Every day my office fields calls from constituents complaining they have seen evidence of 
people from Melbourne coming into our region against the lock-down restrictions,” Ms Sheed 
said. 

“We have reports of unnecessary shopping trips and real estate agents worried about requests 
for property inspections. Shop workers are reporting being given metropolitan post codes. I am 
very worried by the volume of these reports.” 

Critically, Ms Sheed is concerned over the impact these alleged breaches may have on the local 
aged-care industry. 

“We are a very close community and so far, we have been doing well to keep our frail and 
elderly safe from the virus. Our infection rate is one of the lowest in the state,” Ms Sheed said. 

“The idea that COVID-19 could enter our aged-care sector is terrifying, and it would be a 
shocking thing if that infection is brought in by people from Melbourne breaking the law.” 

Ms Sheed has contacted Minister for Police Lisa Neville to voice her concerns and request that 
it be ensured police in the Shepparton district are adequately resourced and enforcing lock-
down rules on visitors from metropolitan regions. 

“The Victorian Government has given police considerable powers to deal with those who, for 
whatever reason, are failing to do the right thing. These powers are meant to protect 
communities such as mine which have to-date avoided the worst of this pandemic. I have 
sought assurances from the Minister that the measures will be enforced,” Ms Sheed said. 
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